In
Loving Memory

Alton “Bud” Joyce

Born
March 28, 1918
Coal, Missouri

Entered Into Rest
August 6, 2001
Shenandoah, Iowa

Age
83 Years, 4 Months, 9 Days

Life Celebration
10:00 AM.
Wednesday, August 8, 2001
Selby Funeral Chapel

Words of Comfort
Rev. John Hostettler
Rev. Ron Ivie
Rev. Bob Ray

Memory Register
Dale and Marcia Campbell

Organist
Bob Revell

Soloist
Matthew Kirk

Musical Selections
“Blessed Assurance” (congregation)
“In His Time” (congregation)
“Thank You For Giving To The Lord”

Ushers
Gary Riley - Rick Shirley

Casket Bearers
Bill Crabtree - Bill Cheese
Terry Duffer - Terry Joyce
Mark Revell - Ed Spangenberg
Leon Williams

Honorary Bearers
Don Barnett - Edwin Duffer
Dwight Habermehl - Ez Lauber
Leland Loughry - Bob Love

Final Resting Place
Rose Hill Cemetery
Shenandoah, Iowa



Alton W. “Bud” Joyce

Alton Walker “Bud” Joyce, the son of Walker P. and Bertha M.
(Woods) Joyce was born March 28, 1918, in Coal, MO, and passed away
August 6, 2001, in Shenandoah, Iowa.

It was at Good Hope Baptist Church that Bud was saved and baptized
in Pretty Bob Creek. As a boy he spend most of his time around his
dad’s blacksmith shop. He went through the 8" grade in a one-room
schoolhouse and with one teacher. Coal only had a two-year high
school so Bud drove himself and two other boys to Clinton High School
for their last two years, graduating in 1935.

Bud enjoyed being part of the traveling basketball team in high
school and also belonging to the Hi-Y Boy’s Club. After graduating
from high school he got his official referee basketball license and re-
called playing Friday afternoons on outdoor dirt cowts. He also drove a
school bus after graduating from high school. Bud was also a substitute
on the rural mail route driving a Model T Ford and later received a tem-
porary appointment to deliver mail on a regular schedule for one year.
The mail route helped him his buy his first new car in 1938.

On May 7, 1941, Bud volunteered to serve in the Army Air Corp and
spent four years in the service making the rank of Master Sergeant. Af-
ter a blind date with a girl named Marjorie Little and after several
wmonths of dating, they ‘were married on November 24, 1946. To this
union, three children, Pam, Jane and Robert were born. In July of 1948,
Bud went to work for L.J. Messer Company in Lincoln, NE and shortly
afterwards moved to Beatrice, NE to work at their store until 1957. Bud
then went into business with his brother, Wayne in Red Oak, IA opening
the Joyce Bros. Auto Supply Company. In 1958, they moved to Shenan-
doah to open their store. Later they opened stores in Clarinda, Griswold
and Hamburg. Bud retired in December 1986, after selling the stores.
After retirement, Bud and Marjorie moved to Fairfield Bay, AK where
they lived for 10 years returning to Shenandoah in 1998.

. Preceding Bud in death were his parents and a son Robert in 1968.
Survivors include his wife, Marjorie, of Shenandoah; two daughters,
Pam Revell and her husband, Bob, of St. Joseph, MO and Jane Willard
and her husband, John, of Shenandoah. Also surviving are 6 grandchil-
dren, Mark Revell and wife, Jodi of Omaha, NE, Salena Hirschbrunner
and husband, Jeff, of Lincoln, NE, Abby Revell of St. Joseph, and Pres-
lie, John and Mike Willard of Shenandoah. Other survivors include one
great grandson, Jonah Walker Revell of Omaha, plus a brother, Wayne
Joyce and wife, Elnora, of Red Oak and a sister, Lois Sherman of Car-
rollton, MO pius other relatives and many friends.

Services Entrusted to Selby Funeral Chapel
Shenandoah. lowa

Going home...



